
REGULAR meeting of the Board of Public Safety was held on Thursday, May 14, 2015, at  9:20 
a.m. at the City Building, 82 Main Street, Hornell, NY. 
 
PRESENT:  Mayor Shawn Hogan, Commissioner Dave Sengstock, Police Chief Ted Murray, Fire 
Chief Dan Smith, Code Office Bud Burdett and City Clerk Barbara Perrott.   
 
ALSO PRESENT:  Jason Jordan, Evening Tribune, Billy Murphy, WLEA, Police Capt. Sexsmith, 
Police Sargent Hoyt. 
 
ABSENT:  None 
 
By Sengstock/Hogan 
RESOVLED, that the minutes of the last meeting held 4/16/2015, be approved as read. 
Carried - Ayes all (X) 
 
By  Sengstock/Hogan 
RESOVLED,  that the Reports of Fire, Ambulance, Codes and Police be approved and ordered 
filed. 
Carried - Ayes all (X) 
 
Mayor Hogan asked for approval of a resolution to order the demolition of the structure at 13 
Bennett Street, which was heavily damaged in a recent fire. 
 
By Sengstock/Hogan 
 

RESOLVED, that the Board of Public Safety hereby orders the demolition of the structure 
at 13 Bennett Street, as per §122-5 of the Codes of the City of Hornell. 
 
Carried – Ayes all (X) 
 
By  Sengstock/Hogan 
RESOLVED, that claims in the amount of $401,401.51 be approved and paid as audited.  
Carried - Ayes all (X) 
 
Miscellaneous: 
 
Bud Burdett reported that the asbestos study on the fire damaged property on Canisteo Street has 
been completed and that the owner of the fire damaged property on John Street is waiting for her 
results. 
 
Chief Smith presented an application for a call person. It was decided to table this until the applicant 
speaks to his current supervisor. 
 
Chief Murray announced that there will be a memorial service on Saturday, May 16 at 11:00 am for 
officers killed in the line of duty. Dan Swift, Ray Dodge and Larry Gleason, all from Hornell, will be 
among those honored. Office Kate Secondo will be present to lay a wreath in their memory. 
 



Chief Smith commended Frank Brzozowski for his service to the community. Brzozowski has 
certified 200+ people in CPS in the past few months. Mayor Hogan joined Smith in praising Frank 
for his service to his community. 
 
 

 
 
By Sengstock/Hogan 
RESOLVED, that there being no further business, the Board adjourn at 9:30 am to conduct 
interviews for two vacancies in the Police Department. 
Carried – Ayes all (X) 
 
 
 
 
____________________________    _____________________________ 
Shawn D. Hogan      Barbara M. Perrott 
Mayor        City Clerk 


